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NATIONAL DEPOSIT FRIENDLY SOCIETY LIMITED 

11-12 Queen Square, Bristol, BS1 4NT

Minutes of the 150th Annual General Meeting held at the NDFS Head Office, 11-12 Queen Square, Bristol BS1 4NT & Remotely
at 12.30pm on Thursday 28 September 2023 
Attendees
Board: Geoff Brown (Chair), Mark Searles, Mike Hughes, Graham Singleton (CEO), Julian Ellacott
Member In Person: Mr D Burgess, Mrs V Burgess, Mr B Shaw, Mr A Davis, Mrs Davis, Mr O Jones, Mr P Keightley, Mr K Taylor, Mr M Love, Mr N Thompson, Mrs L Thompson
Members Remotely: Mr R Goldstein, Mr M Ridings, Mr S Long, Mr J Whitaker, Ms M Boakye-danquah

Other attendees:  Grace Jackson (Civica), Jon Bell (EY), A Jeffrees (National Friendly) Nicki Moore (Company Secretary) __________________________________________________________________________________
1. Chair’s opening address
The Chair opened the meeting, declared that the meeting was quorate and welcomed members to the Society’s 150th Annual General Meeting both in person and those joining via the internet.
The Chair introduced members to the Society’s Board of Directors and advised that Mary Gavigan and Ceri Gooder had resigned as directors but following a professional externally facilitated search a new INED is in the process of being appointed. Unfortunately the new director elect could not attend on this occasion due to a prior commitment. 
2. Chief Executive’s address and business update
The Chief Executive provided a presentation to the meeting, outlining the Society’s performance highlights of 2022, the current product range, and the key strategic objectives. 

3. Member questions
The Chair provided a summary of questions submitted by members in advance of the     meeting and confirmed that all questions, together with the Society’s response, would be posted on the Society’s website. The Chair invited questions from members.
a. Mr Keightley asked “since the news of the cancellation of the surplus has there been an increase in the number of exits above the normal? “
 Julian Ellacott responded as follows:

The answer is yes, there has been an increase in the number of exits since the surplus distribution was cancelled.  Lapses (including transfers to Death Benefit Only status) have run at approximately 3% per year for a number of years.  The lapse rate tends to increase as the average age of members in this section increases.  In 2022 however we saw a total lapse rate of approximately 8%, so yes, there has been an increase, which is likely, at least in part, to be related to the removal of the surplus distribution.  As we said at the time, however, it wasn’t possible to justify keeping the surplus distribution in place, given that these surpluses effectively had to be subsidised by other members. 
RESOLUTIONS

The Chair asked the meeting to consider the proposed resolutions that had been included in the notice of the meeting.
1. To receive for the year ended 31 December 2022:
a. The Annual Accounts

The resolution was proposed by Mr Keightley and seconded by Mrs Burgess
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution.
The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:

In favour: 1423 against: 13; abstain: 16.  
The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.

b. The Board’s Report

The resolution was proposed by Mr Burgess and seconded by Mr Taylor.
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution.

The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:


In favour: 1423; against: 13; abstain: 16. 

The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.

c. The Auditor’s Report

The resolution was proposed by Mr Taylor and seconded by Mr Thompson
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution.


The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:


In favour: 1422; against: 11; abstain: 16.

The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.
2. To approve the Directors’ Remuneration Report for the year ended 31 December 2022. 
The resolution was proposed by Mrs Burgess and seconded by Keightley
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution.
The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:

In favour: 1361; against: 61; abstain: 29.
The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.

3. To re-appoint Ernst & Young LLP as Society Auditors.
The resolution was proposed by Mr Taylor and seconded by Mrs Burgess.
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution.
The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:

In favour: 1403; against: 35; abstain: 14. 
The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.

4. To re-elect Geoff Brown as a Non-Executive Director for a term of 1 year.
The resolution was introduced by Mark Searles, Senior Independent Director, proposed by Mr Keightley and seconded by Mr Taylor.
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: all members present voted in favour of the resolution
Mr Searles announced the proxy votes as follows:

In favour: 1401; against: 37; abstain: 15. 
Mr Searles declared that the resolution had been carried.

5. To re-elect Mark Searles as a Non- Executive Director for a term of 3 years.

The resolution was proposed by Mr Burgess and seconded by Mr Thompson
The votes cast on a show of hands was as follows: members present voted in favour of the resolution.
The Chair announced the proxy votes as follows:

In favour: 1405; against: 34; abstain: 17.
The Chair declared that the resolution had been carried.

   ____________________________________________________________________________ 
The Chair advised that the formal business of the meeting had been completed. There being no other business the Chair declared the meeting closed.

Geoff Brown, Chair

28 September 2023

